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MINUTES
April 12th, 2016

Members In attendance: Marc Condojani, Brian Connors, Jim Bullock, Dave Walcher, Eric
Philp

Non-Members in attendance: Kyle Gustafson — Judicial, Chrystal Owin — DCJ, Bennie
Lombard — OBH, Jagruti Shah — OBH, Peggy Heil — DCJ, Judy Dettmer - DHS

Administration

March Minutes were approved. An update by DCJ was provided on its intent to use the
IRT program funds in the Funding Matrix as a “test.” Clarification was provided that the
in-patient treatment portion of the matrix would be sent to all community corrections
facilities with IRT beds funded through the CTCF. A soft target date of July/August was
given for feedback. The conference dates were reviewed as was the date for the
planning retreat. Board feedback on the planning retreat was received. Eric provided an
update on his planned replacement for the board.

A discussion about a planned JBBS client success panel was had. It was determined that
even though the clients are still on probation, they have been successful in the
community for over a year and the session will be moderated with targeted questions.
The board approved the session to be held at the Collaborative Justice Conference.

Financial Update

Peggy Heil provided an update on the Information Exchange feasibility grant for which
the board is providing match funds. Progress is being made and continuation funding for
implementation grants are due in June. Peggy would like to apply for continuation
funding and is not sure whether match funds will be required. She hopes to know more
by the June retreat date so the Board can include any grant match funding in its financial
decision making.

Judy Dettmer from OBH presented information on her work regarding Traumatic Brain
Injury (TBI) assessment and care. She is looking for program support funds primarily to
help train criminal justice case managers on TBI screening instruments as well as funds to
develop a stronger network of neuro-psychological assessments that need to be done
based on positive initial TBI screens. The Board will discuss this project as part of its
financial plan at its June retreat.

Other business
The Board reviewed and approved the draft New Member Handbook.

The meeting adjourned at 3:50

Next Meeting: June 21%, Location TBD
Meeting Topics:
Annual Planning, Review of Goals, Setting New Action Goals, Determining Use for
Overhead funds.

Board Staff Contact Information:
1300 Broadway, 11" Floor, Denver, Co 80203
(720) 625-5770



